FAUNTLEROY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Business Meeting

Date: June 8, 2021

Board:

| PRESENT | ABSENT | | PRESENT | ABSENT | |
|---------|--------|-------------------|---------|--------|-----------------|
| Х | | Bruce Butterfield | Х | | Susan Lantz-Dey |
| | Х | Catherine Bailey | Х | | Bill Wellington |
| Х | | Mike Dey | Х | | Marty Westerman |
| Х | | Alan Grainger | | Х | Nils von Veh |
| | | | Х | | Alexis Zolner |
| Х | | David Haggerty | Х | | Sydney |
| | | | | | Hammerquist |
| Х | | Frank Immel | | Х | Kimberly Terry |
| | Х | Kris Ilgenfritz | | | |

Guests:

Lt. David Terry Eric Gould Dwight Gaut Patrick, WSB David McDaniel Mardi Clements

Start: 7:03 PM

End: 8:23 PM

WS Police Report:

- Crime Dashboard; <u>https://www.seattle.gov/police/information-and-data/crime-dashboard</u>, zero in to West Seattle by selecting Southwest Precinct
- Concern is traffic as much as crime
- Can not book misdemeanors into jail, a problem for sure
- Most traffic issues, including DUI, lacking officers to enforce
- Continue with staffing issues

Ferries:

- Preparing for first CAG meeting
- System stretched very thin, expect service reductions, boat moving to different route
- Challenges with staffing and showing up to work

Membership Report:

- Planter party, big success
- Pop up membership table small handout
- Bill / Sydney working on opt in email, technical difficulties coming soon
- Outreach to business members website update
- Google sheet listing membership past due, please look over and sign up to call some
- Alexis to send link and directions on how to access sheet
- 69 new neighbor packets sent out

FCA Logo Stickers:

- Have been installed on many crossing flag holders
- New crossing flags at Endolyne four way
- Discussed adding to planters
- Any other uses / locations?

Car Prowl Issue:

- Mike has worked with SPD to develop signs to leave in car
- SPD is getting them printed for our distribution
- Great gesture to show community we are working for them
- Bill will put link on website so can print at home
- Mike to provide commentary for website

In person Meeting:

- Interest in having both in-person and remote working out details
- School house is available
- David suggested / volunteered room in Hall, more space

District One

• No update – no minutes

Other Business:

- Mission Statement several version, nothing set in stone
- Sub group to be set up to discuss
- In mean time ok with not having, can use 'purpose' statement
- Mike to reread bylaws to make sure broader issue is not conflicting
- Eric offered to share language from Georgetown Merchants Association
- Pia shared arson incident at her house
- Mike to reach out to Fire Department, see if they can participate in meeting
- David McDaniel is interested in FCA stance of Ferry Dock project, share letter (post meeting note: the FCA letter was shared with David)
- Frank will share the WSF response to FCA letter

Adjourn